From: Mary Loughran

Sent: 24 October 2017 22:34

To: National Planning Framework
Subject: NDP



Dear Sirs,

1 am deeply concerned al the astonishing lack of foresight in omitting Drogheda from the drafi national planning
framework,

Given that tlus plan wall become the sole legal reference lor all future discussions on city planning it makes
absolutely no sensc to omit the sixth largest urban centre in the country from the national framework particularly
considering its potential as a major hub with its proximity to both Dublin and Belfast. Ease-of-access and the
ability to distribute goods 1s vital to a region’s development and no other regional town can maich Drogheda in
this respect as 1l occupics a prime location on the North/South Corridor with air, sea and motorway links within
20 numgies ol the town,

Drogheda’s young and educated population and the availability of high-speed broadband makes the town an
attractive target for FDI which would in turn help create Jocal jobs. But Drogheda needs to be included in the
National Planming Framework to accomplish this and we need new thinking to address anomalies such as an
almost-cmpty IDA Business Park which is unable to access BMW (Border Midlands Region) funding because it
is in the wrong county. Third-level education is another area that Drogleda could excel in with industry-specific
(raining centres,

Inclusion in the Framework could also address issues like regional transport. No other town in the state is split
in half by a 101l like Drogheda is. The tolls on the slip roads in and owt of the 1own should be removed. The port
company. irish Rail and rosd hauliers should form a regional transport committee to properly plan the free
movement of goods. The Port Access Northem Cross Route, long identified as a vital infrastructure project for
Drogheda must linally be actioned and completed.

In local government, Drogheda Borough Council should be reinstated to properly manage this large urban area,
with a view to Drogheda gaining city staws and having a city council. Drogheda’s population has grown at a
faster rate thian the other five large urban centres. If we are planning into the future, 1his fast expanding
population must be planned for.

The idea of planning is to enticipate events and plan accordingly. I the Minister is serious about balanced
regional development, as is mentioned in the foreword 1o the framework, then Drogheda needs to be
reconsidered for inclusion.

Yours
Mary Louglhran

Mary Loughran



